
Appellate Division of the Supreme Court 
First Judicial Department 

 

       March 13, 2020 

 

Calendared Matters to be Heard on Submission or Oral 
Argument by Remote Appearances through Skype 

 

As part of the ongoing efforts to reduce courthouse traffic to combat the 
spread of the COVID-19 coronavirus and protect the health and safety of 
the court staff and the public, and consistent with recent actions by Chief 
Judge DiFiore and Governor Cuomo to limit large public gatherings in 
courthouses and throughout the State, calendared matters will be heard as 
follows:  

 all matters calendared for oral argument on Tuesday, March 17, 2020, 
Wednesday, March 18, 2020 and Thursday, March 19, 2020 will be 
heard ON SUBMISSION.  There will be no oral arguments. 
   

 Commencing with the April 2020 Term and until further notice, all 
calendared matters will be heard on submission or oral argument by 
remotes appearance through Skype.  
 

 

For additional information, please contact the Clerk’s Office at 

212-340-0422. 

 

 

 


